BOARD OF SELECTMEN
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2015

The regular meeting for the Board of Selectmen convened at 7:00 p.m. in the Conference Room in the Town Office Building at 110 Main Street. In attendance were Dr. Richard M. Smith, John R. Morrell and Edward S. Harrison. Also present were Town Administrator Evan Brassard and the media.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes:
Mr. Harrison made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of September 22, 2015 – open session. Dr. Smith seconded and it was so VOTED. Mr. Morrell abstained from voting as he was not present for this meeting.
Mr. Harrison made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of October 7, 2015 – open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was so VOTED. Dr. Smith abstained from voting as he was not present for this meeting.

Monson Memorial Classic:
Lee Williams approached the Board of Selectmen and hand outs were given to the Board. Ms. Williams explained the 20th Annual Monson Memorial Classic Road Race, will be held on Sunday, November 8, 2015. Ms. Williams reiterated the marathon is held in memory of sisters Kelly Waldron and Kathy Waldron Perry who passed away from cancer within eight months of each other. This is a charity race with the proceeds going to the Curt and Shonda Shilling Foundation and Griffin’s Friends, who both provide support, education and awareness to support those with cancer and to help fight the disease.
Ms. Williams said she would like to use Memorial Hall for the sign up, rest rooms, etc. and the gazebo for the National Anthem and band.
Dr. Smith said the curtain is up so the auditorium can be used; the stage area and upstairs can’t be used.

Ms. Williams noted last year there were 250 runners in the ½ marathon and 100 runners in the 5K. They had fewer walkers, so this year they aren’t doing the walk.

Ms. Williams said they have big yellow signs made up for the runners on the road, and she would like to make a smaller running lane on the right side for the last three miles into town with flour, so it will wash away, keeping the runners to the side and from crossing the street.

The ½ marathon will start at noontime and the 5K race will start at 12:15, with set up at 8:00 a.m.

Ms. Williams said they would also like to have a banner across Main Street announcing the Monson Memorial Classic and the use of the message board to inform traffic of runners in the road. Mr. Morrell said he would have to pay two men six hours of overtime to put the board out and take it back in, and added he will speak to Mr. Brassard about this to figure out how to pay for this.
It was explained to Ms. Williams she would have to stop in the office to pick up a form requesting permission for the banner.

Mr. Harrison made a motion to approve the Monson Memorial Classic take place on Sunday, November 8, 2015 as described, and with the description Ms. Williams provided verbally to include the use of Memorial Hall and the gazebo in Dave Grieve Park. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Mr. Brassard noted if the front doors for Memorial Hall aren’t back by this event, Ms. Williams can use the handicapped entrance, and use the front doors for emergency exits.
Appointment of a Part-Time Officer:
Police Chief Stephen Kozloski and Officer Paul Mayo approached the Board of Selectmen. Officer Mayo explained his background. Chief Kozloski noted this position still has one more vacancy.

Mr. Harrison made a motion to appoint Paul Mayo as a part-time officer effective immediately through December 31, 2015. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED. 
Appointment of a Full-Time Dispatcher:
Police Chief Stephen Kozloski stated Lauren Shunaman was previously appointed as a part-time dispatcher and he is now requesting she be appointed to the full-time position of dispatcher.
Mr. Harrison made a motion to appoint Lauren Shunaman as a full-time dispatcher effective immediately through June 30, 2016. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Monson Landfill Solar Proposal:
Power Management’s Sabin Rossi and Vice President of Sales and Marketing Kevin Kelly approached the Board of Selectmen. Handouts were presented to the Board and to Mr. Brassard.

Mr. Kelly explained his company and just what they do, and stated they are currently working with sixteen cities and towns, and their schools. The closest project to Monson is approximately eleven megawatts in Southbridge. They currently manage 50 to 60 megawatts.
Mr. Kelly said if they are chosen as our solar consultant, they would look at land that could be leased for twenty years, including rooftops, and come up with a plan. At the end of 2016, the Federal tax credit incentive of 30% will automatically roll back to 10%. Solar is benefiting the states of New York, California, Massachusetts, and Hawaii.

Mr. Harrison asked why more states aren’t getting into solar. Mr. Kelly responded the other states don’t offer the incentives.

Dr. Smith asked what size solar project could be installed on our former landfill. Mr. Kelly responded on a parcel of about 8 or 9 acres they could install a 2 megawatt project, and asked if there is any land that abuts this that could be used as well. Mr. Brassard replied there isn’t anything open or larger than that.

Mr. Kelly explained the energy produced goes into the grid. The utility company then issues the credit through an off-taker. Monson would also receive credit as being the lessor of the land as well, on any town owned land.

Mr. Morrell asked if it is surface construction. Mr. Kelly responded yes because you don’t want to break the cap on landfills; and there isn’t any drilling involved. Landfills have a lot of rules and regulations for safety purposes Mr. Kelly added.
Mr. Brassard stated screening is important in Monson. Mr. Kelly said all of their projects are surrounded by a six foot high chain link fence in the color of your choice. Shrubs may also be added to try to help hide the solar projects.
The Board of Selectmen thanked Mr. Rossi and Mr. Kelly for coming in.

Hillside School Re-Use Discussion:
Mr. Brassard said he has been working with Paul DeMaio on getting most of the school items out of the basement in the Hillside Building and noted we are substantially complete in that area, however the school bus fuel tank is still at the Hillside Building. 
Mr. Brassard noted the building is deteriorating, and during the last rain storm, there were two significant leaks in the roof and feels it’s time to move forward with the project of what to do with the building. 
Mr. Brassard said there are five options for the Hillside Building which are: an outright sale of the building, do nothing with the building, do a partial knockdown of the building; do a total knockdown of the building; or repair the building. Mr. DeMaio is currently draining the water from the pipes and winterizing the building. Mr. Brassard noted Parks and Rec. still have some items stored in the Hillside Building, but they should be able to find a place to store their heat sensitive items.
Dr. Smith said he was in favor of finding a reuse using a smaller group rather than a committee. Mr. Morrell agreed. Mr. Brassard said he was thinking of just the Town Planner Dan Laroche, Building Maintenance Coordinator Paul DeMaio, and Building Inspector BJ Church. 
It was agreed by the Board of Selectmen after a brief discussion to have Mr. Brassard and Mr. Laroche look into the Hillside Building.

Mr. Morrell suggested seeing if the school can get a grant for the demolition of the building before they turn it back over to the town. Mr. Brassard said he would speak with School Superintendent Cheryl Clarke about this.
Mr. Brassard said he will develop a time line for the next Selectmen’s meeting.

Memorial Hall Update:
Mr. Brassard noted the contract for front doors calls for them to be back in place at Memorial Hall by the end of October, and said the curtain is up and looks very nice.
Mr. Brassard noted we were awarded by CPC, if the town votes to approve it at the Special Town Meeting, the $100,000 needed to complete the sheetrock work on the stage area, which will allow full use of the auditorium and stage once again. Mr. Brassard said he has approached the Historical Commission regarding the painting and it is an on-going conversation.

Mr. Morrell asked about the Memorial Hall Use Committee, and looking at the Memorial Hall Use Policy. It was noted the Use Committee is defunct and Memorial Hall is handled by the Board of Selectmen. Mr. Brassard said the Board will create a use policy that would be overseen by our office that would be a binding document reviewed by Town Council.
Closing of the Special Town Meeting Warrant:
It was noted the Special Town Meeting warrant will be posted in the Town Office Building, At Adams Supermarket, Woodbine, on-line, and hard copies will be available in the Town Office Building.
Mr. Harrison read page 1 into the record. Mr. Harrison made a motion to include the items on the Special Town Meeting warrant as read. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.
Dr. Smith read page 2 into the record. Dr. Smith made a motion to approve the aforementioned articles. Mr. Harrison seconded and it was so VOTED. Mr. Morrell abstained from voting.

Mr. Harrison read page 3 into the record. Mr. Harrison made a motion to approve articles 8 through 13. Dr. Smith seconded and it was so VOTED. Mr. Morrell abstained from voting.

Mr. Morrell read page 4 into the record. Mr. Harrison made a motion to approve articles 14 through 17 as read. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Dr. Smith read page 5 into the record. Mr. Morrell made a motion to approve articles 18 through 23 for placement on the warrant for the Special Town Meeting. Mr. Harrison seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Mr. Morrell read the last page into the record.

Mr. Harrison made a motion to close the warrant for the Special Town Meeting. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Other Business to Come Before the Board:
· Dr. told the listening audience the Board of Health will be sponsoring a Health Fair on Saturday, October 17th from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Mr. Harrison noted they will be giving flu and pneumonia shots. They will also have raffles and refreshments.
· Mr. Morrell said the public use salt shed the Eagle Scout has been working on came out excellent and added he really worked hard on it.

              Mr. Morrell said he would like to invite him in to the next meeting with his father to speak about               

              his Eagle Scout project.

· Mr. Morrell said he would also like to invite Charter Communications in to request a refund on the money we spent removing the tree from their lines.

· Mr. Brassard thanked John Morrell and his crew, Chief Kozloski, and Chief McDonald for the work they did last week following the strong straight winds we had that knocked down trees. They did a professional job and did a really good job with traffic control. National Grid also did a good job. Mr. Morrell noted Clean Harbors was also in town for this.

Correspondence was read and completed.

At 8:48, Mr. Harrison made a motion to adjourn from open session to go into executive session for the purpose of discussing strategy with respect to non-union personnel pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, Sec. 21 (2), and collective bargaining or litigation pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, Sec. 21 (3), not to return to open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

___________________________________

Edward S. Harrison, Clerk
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